Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD

From: Tucker, Shelly <stucker@blm.gov>

Sent: Saturday, July 8, 2017 12:57 PM

To: Wade_Dittrich@oxy.com

Cc: Weaver, Crystal, EMNRD; Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Jennifer_Smith@oxy.com; Cliff Brunson; Ken
Swinney; Katherine Purvis; Jennifer Gilkey; Frank Barnett

Subject: Re: Riverbend Fed. 8 SWD

Thank you for the notification. Once area impacted has been calculated, please let me know so | can clear the
area off location for remedial activities.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Shotty T Tucken

Environmental Protection Specialist
0O&G Spill/Release Coordinator

Bureau of Land Management
620 E. Greene St

Carlsbad, NM 88220

575.234.5905 - Direct

575.361.0084 - Cellular

575.234.6235 - Emergency Spill Number

stucker@blm.gov

The BLM acceptance/approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations have failed to adequately
investigate and remediate contamination that may pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the
environment or if the location fails to reclaim properly. In such an event that the location does not revegetate, or future issues
with contaminants are encountered, the operator will be asked to address the issues until the contaminant issues are fully
mitigated and the location is successfully reclaimed. In addition, BLM approval does not relieve the operator of responsibility for
compliance with any other federal, state or local laws/regulations.

Confidentiality Warning: This message along with any attachments are intended only for use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may
contain information that is privileged or confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient
or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying
of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately.

On Thu, Jul 6, 2017 at 5:54 PM, <Wade Dittrich@oxy.com> wrote:

All,
This is to inform you that Oxy Permian had a Reportable release in Eddy County at the RIVERBEND FED. 8 SWD on

7/6/2017.

Release Location: Legal —Sec.23-T24S-R29E, API: 30-015-28390
Release Volume: 0 bbls of Qil and 500 bbls of Produced Water.
Recovered: TBD bbls recovered



e Cause of Release: 3 INCH POLY WATER TRANSFER LINE BURST

e Approximate Area impacted by release: 150x150, 110x40, 30x50 Leak is in containment and off location
(measurements are subject to change with GPS tracking)

e GPS Coordinates and Driving Direction: 32.208710,-103.962730, FROM MALAGA NM GO EAST ON MCDONALD ROAD
CROSS THE PECOS RIVER CONTINUING ON 2 MILES AND AT THE T IN ROAD TURN LEFT AT NEXT CROSS ROAD TURN
RIGHT GOING .5 MILE TO THE LOCATION

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Wade Dittrich
Environmental Coordinator
Oxy Permian-New Mexico
575.390.2828 cell
Wade_Dittrich@Oxy.com



